24 March 2016
Dear Shareholders,
LOAN TO GENORAH RESOURCES (PTY) LIMITED

Further to its announcement of 18 March 2016, Nkwe Platinum Limited (ASX: NKP)
(“Nkwe” or “the Company”) does not consider there has been any contravention of the
requirements of Section 96 of the Companies Act 1981 of Bermuda (the “Act”) in respect
of the loan made to Genorah Resources (Pty) Limited on 6 December 2013 (“Genorah
Loan”).

A copy of advice received from Nkwe’s Bermudan legal advisors, Conyers Dill & Pearman
is attached. This advice supports Nkwe's position.

Further, the Company confirms that the Genorah loan has now been repaid in full (refer
to ASX announcement dated 7 October 2015).

Whilst Nkwe and its auditors referred to the Genorah Loan as a related party transaction
in its published financial statements, this was simply a result of the application of the
relevant Accounting Standards. The Genorah Loan was not a related party transaction
requiring shareholder approval for the purposes of section 96(4) of the Act.

Yours sincerely,
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Kind regards
Zhilin Li
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